
  
 

 

 
President’s Message 

 have several topics I want to address in this 
message.  So let’s get started. 

Silence can be golden.  It can be the tranquil 
sounds of nature, a babbling brook, or a gentle 
breeze through a meadow and trees, or a time for 
reflection and a time for aspirations.  But silence has 
a dark side that most people don’t think about or 
ponder. Sometimes silence needs to be broken and 
our voices need to be heard. When the time comes 
to break the silence as Off Highway Vehicle Users, 
we must let our voices be heard.  When our rights to 
recreational use on Public Lands is questioned or 
threatened it is time to express our views and our 
side of the issues. We are an interested group who 
accesses and enjoys the use of our public land.  In 
numbers, we are strong and noticeable and must be 
heard. 
 I want to thank everyone who took the time 
to study the Lava Ridge Wind Project in the 
Dietrich area and submitted comments 
regarding its impact to Off Highway 
Vehicle Users.  This area is close to 
several communities and provides 
year-round road and trail riding 
opportunities.  I hope several of you took 
the time to submit comments to the 
National Off Highway Vehicle 

Conservation Coalition (NOHVCC) regarding BLM’s 
management of Off Highway Vehicles on our public 
lands.   
 As I previously mentioned we have more 
projects to study and submit comments on.  The 
next project is the Cedar Fields Project in the 
Massacre Rocks area.  This project plans to amend 
an existing travel plan and boundaries in this area.  
Native American Heritage factors seems to be 
moving this amendment along.  Please take time to 
review and comment on this project, as the closing 
date is November 10, 2021.  Information pertaining 
to this project can be accessed from our club 
calendar by clicking the link for the project on 
November 10, 2021, page. 
 At our club meeting on November 10, 2021, 
we will be electing our 2022 MVATVR Board of 
Directors.  As per our bylaws, the membership elects 
the Board of Directors and the Board of Directors at 
their next board meeting will elect the officers, 
President, Vice President, Secretary, and 
Treasurer/Membership.  Other positions appointed 
to a board member will be, but not limited to, Ride 
Coordinator, Events Coordinator, Newsletter Editor, 
Website Administrator, and Special Projects. 
 If you are interested in becoming a board of 
director member for MVATVR, here are some the 
duties you will be required to do.  A board member 
must remain a member of the MVATVR in good 
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standing, attended at least 50% of the General and 
Board meetings.  The Board of Directors are the 
governing body of the club and have charge of its 
funds.  Board members are encouraged to watch for 
activities, whether governmental or community 
based, which will affect our right to have access to 
public lands.  Building partnerships with a variety of 
different civic and public land use groups helps to 
foster positive relationships.  If you want to become 
a board member, contact any current member, and 
discuss the position in more detail.  We will accept 
nominations until noon on November 10, 2021, for 
the published ballot and written nominations will be 
accepted prior to the elections.  If you want on or 
want to nominate someone, please email Kent 
Oliver at mvatvriders@outlook.com.  
 We are an Off Highway Vehicle User group of 
over 200 members and known across the state.  
Always remember, we the members of the Magic 
Valley ATV/UTV Riders Promote, Enjoy, and Protect 
our chosen recreational interest on Local, State, and 
Federal managed Public Lands.  
 
Kent Oliver 

 

First Lady Message 
s October is exiting the stage, November is 
riding in on the train of her dress.  It is trying to 

steal and hold onto the last of the fall colors.  To me, 
November is a take and give month, by taking the 
beginning of the month from October with all the 
beautiful fall colors, to bringing the snow in before 
December has a right to spread the cold snows of 
winter.  There are still plenty of trees that still have 
golden, orange leaves dancing on the twigs and 
branches before falling 
gracefully to the ground.  
The days are getting colder, 
reminding us all, what is 
around the corner on the next breeze in the air.  It 
won’t be long until the ground will be going to sleep, 
and a blanket of snow will be tucking it in for the 
long winter.  But until then, there is still time to 
enjoy the last of the colors, shimmering in the sun.  
 What are some fun facts about November?  
November is the 11th month of the year.  For some, 
it starts the winter holiday season, even though 

winter doesn’t officially arrive until December.  It is 
a time of community dinners, grand Thanksgiving 
feasts, and of course, elections.   Dates to 
remember:  11/2-election day, 11/7- end of daylight 
savings time, 11/11- Veterans Day, 11/25-
Thanksgiving, and 11/28/- First Sunday of Advent.  
Just for fun days in November: Nov. 1st-National 
Cook for your pets Day, Nov. 3rd-Zero-Tasking Day, 
Nov. 16th-National Button Day, and Nov. 21st-World 
Hello Day to name a few.  I found a fun fact about 
November’s full moon which will occur on 
November 19th.  It was traditionally called the 
Beaver Moon.  This is the time of year when beavers 
head into their lodges where they have stored their 
food for the long winter ahead.  During the time of 
the fur trade in North America, it was also the 
season to trap beavers for their thick, winter-
ready pelts.  
 So many of you have asked if we have sold 
our house yet.  As of writing this message, we have 
a contingent offer on our house.  The family buying 
it needs to sell their house before they buy ours. We 
do have a closing date the end of the month, so 
fingers crossed we hope it all goes through without 
any hiccups and we will be able to start the new 
chapter in our life.  Not a lot has been going on with 
us.  We have had a lot of showings the last couple of 
weeks and that keeps Kent on his toes making sure 
the house is show ready.  He has been so busy doing 
that, that he wore out the vacuum.  The house 
always looks nice when he is done, and I so 
appreciate him doing it.  He and our dog, Sage have 
been on a lot of car rides.  Each time we get a 
showing, he and Sage have to jump and leave the 
house prior to the agents arriving.  Neither one of us 
will miss this part of the sale.   
 Our yard has turned into a carpeted ground 
of golden leaves.  I must admit, it is beautiful, but 
those leaves can cause a lot of work and a mess 
when tracked inside the home.   

We took a drive to the south hills the other 
day while our house was getting shown.  There are 
still quite a few trees that are just starting to turn.  It 
was raining/snowing and a lil wind blowing, but 
overall it felt good to get out.  The fresh air did us 
both good.  There were quite a few people camped 
up there.  I was a lil jealous that they got to do that, 
but our time will come again.  

A 
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 I am sure a lot of you are making plans for 
Thanksgiving feasts, get-togethers, and maybe even 
some travel time.  Enjoy good laughs around the 
table, remember the loved ones that are no longer 
with us, sample all the good food, and maybe not 
forget to wear stretchy pants.  
 My word for the month is THANKFUL. 
Definition is pleased and relieved.  This is a great 
word for the month of November.  It seems as if this 
word is used in abundance during this time of year.  
Everyone can relate about being thankful around 
Thanksgiving.  It’s a great time for celebrating the 
harvest at the end of the year and anything else that 
one is blessed by.   So, during November, take a 
minute and think of all the things you have been 
blessed with and are thankful for.  Take a minute 
and thank a veteran for your freedom! I am so 
thankful to each of the veterans that fought for my 
freedom to live in this great country. 
 Get out and vote before going home and 
cooking a meal for your pet.  Take a minute and tell 
someone hello before you sit back on Zero Task Day 
and take time to look at the Beaver Moon.  More 
than anything, be thankful for your family and 
friends.  

Be safe and stay happy.  I will see you, just 
around the bend. 
 
Lorrie Oliver 

 

The Coming Seasons 
of Giving Thanks 

f you are like me, my family and friends are an 
amazing blessing from God. We were created to 

live in community with family and friends which can 
be the closest communities in our life. 

Spending the day with those you are closest 
to helps remind us all that we have to be thankful 
for.  When with family and friends, we can feel 
blessed and that reminds us of God who blesses us 
in many ways. 

An appreciation for family & friends 
demonstrated with genuine thankfulness, which is 
an act of the heart’s affections, not an act of the lips’ 
muscles. 

Being with family and friends happens a lot 
around the holiday season, so take advantage of the 
time and give thanks to God for them and enjoy your 
time with them. 

Make sure to also express your thankfulness 
for the people in your life and let them know how 
much they mean to you. 

Let us take time to reflect on the upcoming 
Thanksgiving and Christmas holidays and how we 
view them. 

When fall has given way to leaves falling, 
Thanksgiving is around the corner. For many 
Americans, Thanksgiving is often enjoying a feast of 
turkey and all the trimmings and 
football. Football games have 
become another important 
mark of Thanksgiving Day. After 
enjoying more than enough food 
it is time for the average American to 
settle down and watch a football game.  Football 
games can be a great time to get together and enjoy 
entertainment with friends and family.  It’s hard not 
to let a football game be the focus of your day, 
instead of focusing on your friends and family. 

Black Friday shopping is the day after 
Thanksgiving but has slowly bled into Thanksgiving 
Day. Deals start earlier and earlier each year so that 
deals and long lines start on Thanksgiving Day.  Black 
Friday can remind us as Americans of our 
consumerism, and we can sometimes even value 
things over the people in our lives. 

When winter cold and snow covers the 
ground while lights twinkle from house to house, 
you know Christmas is coming. Decorated Christmas 
trees are everywhere you look. Christmas gifts 
crowd for space under the tree and families come 
together for festive meals of ham, turkey, prime rib 
and large assortment of candies, food baskets and 
the list goes on. Christmas is one of the most 
important Christian and cultural holidays of the 
year, but what is the true meaning of Christmas? Is 
it the gifts? Is it the annual economic boost? 

Christmas is a time of spiritual reflection on 
the important foundations of the Christian faith. It’s 
also a celebration. It’s when Christians celebrate 
God’s love for the world through the birth of the 
Christ child: Jesus. Because God sent us His most 
precious gift, we too exchange gifts. 

I 
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The upcoming holidays give us a time to 
remember what we can be thankful for. Let us 
sharpen our eye on the world around us. There are 
many people in our community who do not share 
our excitement. They feel depression and emptiness 
in their lives.  Holidays are not always the most 
wonderful time of the year for those who have lost 
family and friends, or employment or home. 

So, what can we contribute during 
Thanksgiving and Christmas holidays?  We can 
approach the holidays with a larger focus on giving 
thanks and less on the materialist attractions the 
world promotes.  We can open our hearts to giving 
to those who are in need through our local food 
banks and other out reaches who administers to 
individuals or families who have less than us.   And 
most important, Thanksgiving and Christmas can be 
the perfect day for all of us to set aside to be 
thankful. Praise God for all He has done for you. Give 
Him honor. 
 
Linda Laudert 

 
 

YE 100 Ride Report 
his year’s ride was again changed so it would be 
available to more club members wishing to 

participate only for the day.  We were considering 
various routes in the Jarbidge area but decided the 
distance to drive, the length and time for the ride, 
and extremely dry conditions would have been 
difficult for those making the long drive home the 
same day.  So, we decided to make the ride from F.S. 
Flats to the City of Rocks near Almo. 
 The Weather was perfect with a light breeze 
and clear sky.  As you can imagine, our morning 
routes and late afternoon routes would take us 
directly into the sun most of the time.  Though 
annoying, it was manageable.  It was nice to have 

winding trails, and it was great when the 
sun finally was high in the sky.  Well, I 
must be truthful, or Aaron will be all 
over this, we did have one of the 
greatest interactions with DUST not 
seen since we did the Minidoka Camp and Dietrich 
Ride several years ago.  Yup, dust clouds formed 
with the lead riders and lasted until the last rider 
arrived at our breaks. 
 Speaking of last riders, we did lose one rider 
at the start.  Lessons learned, have a person to lead 
wider machines around the bypass routes.  It is very 
important to have communications set up for long 
club rides with lots of members.  Communications 
between the ride leader and the tail gunner is very 
important for participant and ride safety.   
 We rallied next to our favorite staging area 
at F.S.  This year, some folks found it necessary to 
drop off trailers and fifth wheels at the larger 
camping area.  After a quick safety briefing, we 
headed out, following a series of trails in the F.S. 
Flats area and onto Piney Cabin.  On our way a 
moose family graced their presence and slowed us 
to a stop.  They strolled down the road ahead of us 
which allowed many of the riders the opportunity to 
see them. 
 After our break at Piney Cabin, we headed 
down into Trout Creek then rode the rolling hills 
past Trout Creek Pass, Trout Creek Mountain,  
Willow Creek Peak, and Joe’s Mountain.   Just before 
we reached Beaver Dam Pass, Rob Hendrickson 
decided to try his hand at repairing a sidewall tear 
on his new driver side rear tire.  After several plugs 
and air still leaking, it was time for him to plead for 
a spare tire from someone.  Gary Aufderheide 
graciously gave up his spare and the tire was 
changed at 7000 foot elevation.   I think Jeanette 
Graham gave us a 1 out of 10 for pit crew efficiency, 
only because she felt sorry for us.  Once the tire was 
replaced, we were on our way. 
 We traveled to Beaver Dam Pass and down 
into the Beaver Dam Basin area.   We got to endure 
the floury dust going over Dave’s Pass.  We followed 
Coal Banks Creek to Goose Creek.  The water 
crossing was very light due to the drought 
conditions we’re experiencing.  This was a great 
place for lunch. 

T 
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 After lunch, two machines with four riders 
parted our group as they did not want to do a 100 
plus mile ride.  The remainder of the group headed 
up Devine Canyon and over Granite Pass.  We 
stopped for a short break at the California Trail 
Historical marker.  We then dropped into the valley 
heading to the City of Rocks National Reserve.  As 
we left the private land, we stopped briefly to bunch 
up so we would pass through the gate as a group.  
While waiting, Kent got out of his RZR and spoke 
with one of ranchers who were sorting and loading 
cattle at this location.  Once we were gathered up, 
we proceeded through the gate onto the City of 
Rocks. 
 There were several visitors from all over in 
the reserve area.  Many could be seen climbing the 
massive granite formations and several folks 
watching.  We rode past the Twin Sisters, Bath Rock, 
and Bread Loaf, only to name a few.  We then made 
our way north through Almo Park and turned down 
Fish Creek Road.  When we arrived at Birch Creek 
Road, we grouped up again for our trek to Oakley. 
 In Oakley several riders fueled up and some 
even took advantage of the cold drinks, ice cream, 
and snacks at Farmers Corner.  This was a welcome 
intermission to our ride.  With fuel tanks and bellies 
full we headed to camp.  We followed the main road 
west out of Oakley and up the 500 Road (Bostetter 
Road).  As we approached the Hudson Ridge area, 
we were given a rare sight.  A persistent Dust Devil 
was spinning in the burn area not 100 feet from the 
road.  The unique thing about this Dust Devil was 
that the tail was only slightly moving at the base but 
stayed in the approximate same spot.  It was so 
heavy and brown looking it appeared to attach itself 
to the sun. 
 Well, the day was filled with vast colors, and 
sights.  The dust made it so riders had to space out 
as best they could to avoid being blinded.  After the 
days ride it was apparent the fall colors were coming 
to an end.  We rode between 104 and 110 miles and 
enjoyed everyone’s company.   
 
Kent Oliver 
 

 

 
 

Lights and Lasers Show 
n October 9th and 10th, Idaho Central Credit Union 
and Southern Idaho Tourism held their annual 

Lights and Lasers Show at the Canyon Springs Golf 
Course.  Members of the Magic Valley ATV Riders provide 
drivers for the trolley that took people from the show 
viewing area to the golf course club house.  We shuttled 
people from 5:30 p.m. until dark.  Special thanks Ed Neal, 
Larry and Sherrie Laub for taking time to assist with this 
event.  Kent Oliver was to drive on Friday but due to the 
weather the event was cancelled for that evening.  Kent 
continued to provide support to the drivers and ensuring 
the route was safe for the trolley to pass.  As a result of 
our support, MVATVR will be receiving a donation from 
Southern Idaho Tourism. 

 
Kent Oliver 
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October Club Meeting Report 

or those that were unable to attend the meeting 
last month, Young Powersports was our host, 

and here is its summary. 
 Although they had planned on hosting our 
meeting at their new location, supply chain issues 
prevented them from opening their new building in 
time, so we met at their old location by the Snake 
River. 
 We started the meeting by visiting and doing 
some shopping.  Dinner consisted of pulled pork and 
potato salad that they had Farmers Corner cater for 
them. 

 

 After dinner, we introduced Jed Freidman, 
our new Recreation Specialist (in other words, he is 
our new trails person).  He talked about his family 
and where he had worked in the past, and a bit 
about his new job. 
 After that, he answered a ton of questions 
from the 54 members that were in attendance.  One 
question dealt with people leaving trailers in the 
forest.  The consensus was, that although it is illegal, 
it is nearly impossible to enforce. 
 At the conclusion of Jed’s time, we 
conducted our normal club business and then Brett 
Whitaker and the folks at Youngs had some raffle 
prizes for us.  One lucky person walked away with a 
$50 gift card! 
 We would like to thank everyone that 
attended the meeting, and especially the folks at 
Young Powersports for hosting the event. 

 
 
Aaron Larson 

 

Beavers! 
s mentioned last month, we have had a family 
of beavers building a dam upstream of the 

Goose Creek bridge.  For those that have ridden that 
trail this summer, you know all about it.  For those 
that have not, they have been flooding the trail. 
 On the work weekend we showed the 
problem to Jed Freidman, our new Recreation 
Specialist.  Several days later we had a message that 
he had made contact with Fish and Game, and the 
following Monday they were installing some live 
traps. 

F 
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 Several members volunteered to help watch 
the traps since they were camping in the area 
anyway, and very quickly about five rather well-fed 
beavers were caught and relocated to new homes. 
 In the spring we will find out if we have any 
more that need trapped, and if so, they will be 
trapped and relocated too. 
 Here are a few photos of our problem 
beavers. 
 
Aaron Larson 
 

 

 
 

 

50” Gates 
 week ago or so I received some good news from Jed 
Friedman, our Recreation Specialist.  He was able to 

procure five sets of 50” gates from another region of the 
Forest Service, for FREE!   
 The plan is to get them installed this next 
summer in the Porcupine area to help keep the larger 
machines out of that region of the trail system. 
 We have offered to throw in some labor to assist 
in their installation.  We will let them club know when 
they will be installed. 

 

 
 

Aaron Larson 

 

Upcoming Rides & Events 
ere are the rides and campouts that are 
penciled into the calendar.  Please watch the 

calendar on the website for up-to-date information. 
 
1. Aaron will try and lead a ride sometime in either 

November or December someplace depending 
on the weather and his weekend availability. 
 
See the calendar on the website for more 

details, and other anticipated, but not scheduled 
rides and events.  
 Please remember, we welcome and 
encourage spontaneous rides if you decide to go 
riding.  Please give us three days’ notice though.  
Keep in mind that we cannot guarantee that it will 
get on the calendar or e-mailed to the club as we 
may be in the mountains and unable to get to it. 
 
Aaron Larson – Ride Coordinator 
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Adventure Motorsports 
New Location 

ord on the street is that Adventure 
Motorsports bought the old D&B building 

and will be moving into that building soon.  We bet 
they are looking forward to increased sales floor 
space as well as service space! 

 
Club Meeting Schedule 

 
Nov 10 – Idaho Pizza Company\Twin Falls 

We will have Mike Robinson and some 
other folks with the IDPR in attendance to 

speak to us. 
 

Dec 8 – Idaho Pizza Co (informal get together) 
Jan 22 – Club banquet\Twin Falls Reformed Church 

Feb 9 – Idaho Pizza Company\Twin 
Mar 9 – Probably at Adventure Motorsports\Twin 
Apr 13 – Probably at Action Cycles and Sleds\Twin 

May 11 – Probably at Let’s Ride\Burley 
 

At a regular club meeting, dinner starts at 
6:00 PM and the meeting starts at 7:00 PM or a little 
sooner if we finish eating.  Meetings usually 
conclude at 8:00 PM. 

 

 
 few weeks ago I ran across an article in the 
newspaper about a new business in Burley.  

They are called Yankum Ropes and they 
manufacture recovery ropes. 
 They bought the old Wes’s Welding building 
and plan on manufacturing and selling a wide range 
or recovery ropes (everything from ATV to tractor).  
I am unsure as of the time of this writing if their 
storefront is open (same location). 
 Their prices look pretty good.  $86.99 for an 
ATV rope and $129.99 for a SxS rope. 
 We will see if they want to come speak to us 
at one of our meetings. 

 
Elections 

t our November club meeting we will hold our 
annual election of the board members.   

 Anyone who wishes to have their name on the 
ballot will need to contact Kent Oliver 208-731-
0089 or mvatvriders@outlook.com 
 
Board of Directors 

 

New Machine 
on Mothershed traded his RZR and his ATV in on 
a brand new Maverick Trail at Action 

Motorsports.  He said they had four in stock at the 
time, two black and two cammo. 
 He is in the process of deciding what 
accessories he wants to install on it. 
 

 
 

Upcoming Banquet 
ur annual banquet will be held in January.  
Anyone that wishes to help plan and organize 

the event is welcome to do so.  Please contact Dixie 

W 
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Best and she will be happy to add your name to the 
banquet committee list.   
 
Dixie Best 

 

Webmaster Needed 
o you have, or do you know someone with, 
website experience that might be interested in 

maintaining the club website?  If so, please contact 
Kent Oliver. 

 

Thinking of You 
veryone that is ill, recovering from being ill, 
family that is ill, lost a friend or family member, 

or otherwise needs extra support.   

 

New Members 
e would like to welcome the following new 
members to the club:  None this past month 

 
Linda Stimpson 

 

Membership Dues! 

ues are $20 for a single person and $25 for a 
family. 

 Please mail your payment to PO Box 0767, 
Twin Falls, ID  83303, bring your payment to the next 
meeting, or pay online.  Debit & credit cards 
accepted.  Click here to download an application. 
  
Linda Stimpson 

 

Flags 
f you would like to buy a 
brand-new orange MVATVR 

flag for your ATV/UTV, there 
are still a few available.  They 
are $20 each 
 We also have American flags printed on the 
same material the club flags are printed on.  They 
are also $20 each.  
 Call Brad Stimpson (208-308-8526) to 
purchase them or see him at the club meetings! 
 
Brad Stimpson 

Club Logos 
f anyone wants to have the club logo 
printed\embroidered on a t-shirt, jacket, etc., 

Quick Draw Embroidery & Screen-printing has our 
logo on file.   
 You can buy the shirt\jacket\hat from them, 
or, bring your own.  The price is reasonable and 
depends on how large you want the logo to be. 
 They are located at 3790 N. 3386 E. in 
Kimberly.  208-735-8804. 

Pictures 
f you want to see all of the pictures of past club 
rides and events, go to the club website and they 

are under “Latest News” or “Image Gallery”  Many 
of the photos this newsletter are hyperlinks to the 
image gallery the photo can be found in as well. 

 

 

 

 
 

The Fine Print 
\we fully understand that ATV activities involve risks and dangers of 
serious injury up to and including death. I fully accept and assume 
all such risks and all responsibility for losses, costs and damages I 

may incur as a result of my participation in the activity. Rides are open 
to current MVATVR members and invited guests  

D 
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Trail Difficulty Guide 
evel 1 - Beginner:  Gravel or dirt surfaces that are 
relatively flat and wide.  Generally wide enough 

for an ATV to pass a full-sized vehicle.  May be dusty 
but are relatively smooth with no rocks or roots 
protruding more than three inches above the 
surface.  Ride distance will be short, speeds very 
slow. 

Level 2 - Advanced Beginner:  Mild ups and 
downs, some narrow, mild rock, mostly roads and 
jeep trails, minor off camber.  Two-wheel drive ok. 

Level 3 - Intermediate:   Loose gravel, sandy, 
rocky or rutty surface. May have short sections that 
are narrow.  Can have blind turns, switchbacks, 
steep or roller coaster grades, some off-camber side 
hills, minor drop-offs, ruts and frequent changes in 
riding surfaces.  Occasional obstacles may strike the 
frame.  Four-wheel drive may be needed depending 
on conditions. Pace of ride will be a little faster, 
distances and length of ride will be longer. 

Level 4 - Advanced Intermediate:  Rocky 
surfaces, sharp turns, switchbacks, steep grades, 
narrow passages, low overhangs, ledges and large 
rocks.  Can be slippery and muddy when wet.  May 
have tree stumps, limbs or other debris.  Machines 
with low ground clearance may strike or high center 
on obstacles. Four-wheel drive highly 
recommended. 

Level 5 - Expert:  Very rocky, steep, off 
camber, high water 
crossings, large ruts.  
Large obstacles in trails, 
narrow with big drop offs.  
Four-wheel drive 
required, may need 
winch. 

 

Club Rules 
he Magic Valley ATV Riders (MVATVR), Inc. 
would appreciate you being 

considerate of others and observing 
the following rules/guidelines while 
participating in club activities. 
Obviously, any actions that are 
unlawful or unsafe are prohibited. 

1.  Pets should be kept on a leash of no 
longer than 6 feet during any rides, campouts or 
other MVATVR events. Please be a responsible pet 
owner and respect the rights of others. 
 2. Idaho State Law states that being under 
the influence and/or consuming alcohol or illegal 
drugs while operating an OHV is illegal and 
therefore will not be tolerated by MVATVR, Inc. 
 3. Generator use should be with 
consideration for others in camp and a 
recommended quiet time from 10:00 PM to 6:00 
AM needs to be observed. 
 4. By operating your machine in a safe 
responsible manner, waiting at intersections and 
corners, you can insure that fellow riders will not be 
left behind and everyone will have an enjoyable 
ride. 

 

Board of Directors 
Kent Oliver ................... President & Special Projects 
 208-731-0089 ........... mvatvriders@outlook.com  
Aaron Larson ...  VP, Newsletter, & Ride Coordinator 
 208-312-4867 ............................. vp@mvatvr.org  
Linda Laudert ............................................. Secretary 
 208-316-1810 .................... ls_laudert@msn.com  

Rob Hendrickson ............................... Board Member 
 420-9402 . hendricksonrobandlola1998@gmail.com   
Linda Stimpson ................ Treasurer & Memberships 
 208-308-5350 .................. treasurer@mvatvr.org  
Dixie Best...................................... Event Coordinator 
 208-308-6418 ............ dixiebest750@icloud.com  
Gary Aufderheide .............................. Board Member 
 208-731-4109 ............ garya2adfndr@gmail.com  
Ron Mothershead ............................. Board Member 
 208-731-4404 .. ron.mothershead12@gmail.com  
Brad Stimpson ................................... Board Member 
 208-308-8526 ....................................................... 
Ted MacNeil ...................................... Board Member 
 208-293-6349 ............... tcmacneil@hotmail.com 
Randy Graham .................................. Board Member 
 208-308-6176 ........... onthegorandy@gmail.com  
Stan Mai .................. Public Lands Director, Emeritus 
 208-293-5669 ........................ mvatvs@msn.com  
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